
 

From the Desk of  
Oelwein Utility Superintendent Victor Kane 

Memo 

To: Honorable Mayor & City Council,  

From: Utility Superintendent Victor Kane                                          CC: City Administrator Dylan Mulfinger 

Reference: City Bucket Truck                                                      Date: 09/10/20 

Greetings, 

In 2018 the City purchased a used 2006 Ford F-550 bucket truck with 91,000 miles and A 42-foot Altec boom for 
$17,000.  

 
 

The amount of use this unit has seen is impressive.   From tree removals to hanging flags, banners and Christmas 

decorations.  It has become a critical piece of our fleet.  Due to a recent incident the trucks boom suffered 

damage that quickly surpassed the units salvage cost.  The City received an insurance payout of $27,358.34. 

We have located a 2007 International 4200 bucket truck with 38,000 miles and a 45-foot Altec boom.  The truck 

has all new tires with the boom recently passing inspection.  We have a tentative agreement to purchase this 

unit for $27, 000.   I respectfully request approval to purchase this unit.   

 

Thank you for your time.  

Victor Kane 
 


